Mr. Bob Abrams,
5228 Kensington Ave.,
St. Louis, Missouri.

Dear Bob:

I acknowledge receipt of your good letter of August 7th, and am sorry that you will not be able to return to the University of Kensas this fall. I had heard that you were applying at West Point and I was hoping that you would receive the appointment.

Yesterday afternoon at the Country Club John Schrader who is manager of Weaver's department store, asked about you. He said that your mother worked for him when he was in a department store in St. Louis. I told him that you were not expecting to come back as I had received your letter yesterday morning. He said to give you his very best regards.

I might tell you that "Red" Dugan received the appointment at Atchison County Community High School, as athletic coach and teacher of biological sciences. I know that you will be happy for Ralph because he is a grand fellow.

Bob, I thank you for the nice letter that you wrote and I trust that you are making a fine success in life.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.